NATIONAL CENTRAL UNIVERSITY



COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS
CHUNG-LI, TAIWAN 32054
REPUBLIC OF CHINA

OFFICE OF THE DEAN TEL: (03) 4227151 (EXT. 5100) 國立中央大學文學院院長室

Sep. 10,1987

Miss Virginia D. Birdsall 16 West 22nd Street N.Y., N.Y., 10010 USA

Dear Virginia:

Thank you very much for your kind letter of the 2nd of September. I was deeply moved by the friendship and your concern in the letter. It has been my wonderful time to talk with you in Canada, actually, it was indeed the unforgettable memory to me. I feel very much honored and privileged to accept your invitation as a Special Honorary Advisory & Lecture Board member. As a matter of fact, I was planning to visit New York after my trip in Europe next week, nevertheless, since I don't know whether it will be convenient to you or not, I decided to return immediately after my stay in Europe. But I do hope someday we can still meet again, either in N.Y., or in Taiwan.

We Chinese have a saying: "No feast is forever." But I do believe, "True friendship is forever." If there is anything I can do, please don't hesitate to let me know.

Best regards to you.

Sincerely,

Fung Hu-hsiang

Dean

College of Liberal Arts

NCU

FHH/CMC